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The Ups Club & pH Bar

Annual General Meeting 2012

Minutes

Date of meeting: Thursday 24th May 2012

Time: 5.30pm

Venue: Downs Hall

Attendees: See signature sheet in records (copy of names attached)
Nathan Brown introduced himself as current Chairman.

Minute taker: Penny Flohr

1. Apologies were received from Amin Mirza, Calvin and Geoffrey Payne.

2. Minutes of AGM 2011; accepted.

3. Matters arising from AGM 2011 – none.

4. Chairperson’s report & Future of The Club; Nathan Brown

We are now in our 50th year! The Ups Club was founded in February 1963 with Prof. Sir David Waldron Smithers as our first President. In his honour we have initiated an annual Smithers’ tea party to be held this year to coincide with the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations, next Thursday. We are also planning a number of events to celebrate our Golden Anniversary.

Sadly, we have had a number of costs increase over the past year, including a cap on our council tax rebate, which will have a knock-on effect in the next years. This is as a result of reduced local government funding from central government. As a result of this, the committee agreed to an increase in hall hire fees and pool membership, which have remained stable for a number of years. The committee does not foresee any further increases in the near future.

A new decked area has been built at the front of the club to provide some much needed outdoor space; replacing in part the green that we lost two years ago to construction work. The committee felt that this area was essential to breathe new life and restore vigour to our club and managed to secure the construction work at a very reduced cost, for which we thank Kevin Sealby and his team. The pHbar committee have further funded a substantial amount of wooden benching to furnish the area and we hope that all users of the club will enjoy this new space.

Our fundraising group has been given a remit to raise much needed funds to help refurbish areas of the club that have not been updated for a number of years. The fundraising has been given a target to raise £5,000 over the next two years.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank all members of the club who volunteer their time to run activities, events and manage the interests of the club. The club would not be here after 50 years without this commitment and interest from our community at the ICR and RMH in maintaining what I view as out village square.

5. Treasurer’s report; Young Lee
Over the course of the year we continued to receive a regular income from the ICR. RMH continues its support with the help of pool and hall maintenance. The funding along with pool membership and income from hire of the hall and associate membership have maintained the pool, the cleaning and general maintenance of the hall and changing facilities. We have decreased the extra cleaning contract with the ISS for the cleaning of the hall and changing rooms, but the cleaning hours are still in surplus to what was being done two year ago.
We have had another very successful ‘Open Day’ to show what activities are available at the club and to encourage new users. There were expenditures associated to running this Open Day including advertising merchandises and raffle prizes. Partly due to the success of the ‘Open Day’, the hall is fully booked with regular activities and we have a healthy number of parties and gatherings throughout the year. We have also hosted a ‘Christmas Fayre’, which is part of a fundraising campaign for the club.
We are currently in the process of building some decking area outside the club. This will enable us to create more outdoor space for the club as we have lost the grass area in front of the hall to car parking.
Regular repairs are done to maintain the areas around the swimming pool and there are regular expenditures for the club include council tax, cleaning and pool maintenance.

There were no huge unexpected costs to the club this year and the club retains a healthy bank balance.
A copy of the accounts is available to view.
6. pHbar report; Nathan Brown on behalf of Amin Mirza
The pHbar continues to host and support functions and events for staff and students of the Royal Marsden Hospital NHS Trust and the Institute of Cancer Research throughout 2011; the RadioTherapy/Physics party, the PostDoc cheese and wine evening, the Spring Party, the RMH Pearson’s Cycle Event, the Squash Club AGM, the Ups Club Open Day, the Ups Club AGM, the ICR Conference social, the PostDoc SO Superheroes Party, the MiniOlympics Finals Night, the Cancer Therapeutics Division Day, SeptemberFest Beer Festival, the Halloween Party, Students’ Fresher’s Week, the 3rd Year Student Talks social, the Students’ Casino Night, the SOA Quiz Night, the ICR Xmas Party, the Physics Xmas Party, and many other birthday parties, PhD viva celebrations, leaving-arriving drinks, and team/department socials.
In addition the pHbar has also been extensively used by the Diving club, the Squash club, the Bible Study group, PostDocs’  and Scientific Officers’ Societies, and the Students’ Association.
In these challenging times the pHbar and its volunteers are working harder to maintain and attract members to use its facilities and to keep it open.  Both the pHbar management committee and Ups Club committee would like to thank volunteers for all the hard work in ensuring these facilities are available to the staff and students.

A copy of the accounts is available to view.
7. Special Members’ report

None

8. Future of The Club; see Chairpersons report.

9. Election of auditors

It was proposed that the same auditors are retained – Wellden Turnbull LLP. 

10. Committee

There was a general call for people to volunteer on the committee.
11. Any other business

Steve Edwards asked if the Ups Club had heard any rumours regarding demolishing the squash court and club. Nathan replied that The Royal Marsden has reassured the Club that there are no plans to this effect. The land on which the Club stands is designated as Amenity Space so there would need to an application for a ‘change of use’ for this land before anything could be done. The Royal Marsden had been approached for money to improve the Club particularly as the grass outside the Club had been taken aware for parking. Unfortunately there is no money available. The RMH have promised to return the tennis court to the Club when the current parking issues relax. Nathan reiterated that we are actively improving the Club.
Meeting closed at 5.55pm.
Attendees:

1. Sandra Edwards (ICR)
2. Steve Edwards (Honorary)
3. Ted Merryweather (Honorary)
4. Denise Knapp (ICR)
5. Sarah Cronin (ICR)
6. Ashley d'Aquino (RMH)
7. Sarah Langdon (ICR)
8. Barbara Harrington (RMH)
9. Becci Lewis (ICR)
10. Mike Walton (ICR)
11. Amy Sherborne (ICR)
12. Nicola Whiffin (ICR)
13. Guy Thomas (ICR)
14. Paul Berriman (ICR)
15. Ann Murrells (Honorary)
16. Sylvia Webb (ICR)
17. Chris Webb (ICR)
18. Lauren Maynard (ICR)
19. James Morden (ICR)
20. Mark Sydenham (ICR)
21. Tom Buist (ICR)
22. Zoe Walters (ICR)
23. Nicholas Firth (ICR)
24. Ben Kinnersley (ICR)
25. Colin Kwok (ICR)
26. Matt Cheeseman (ICR)
27. Chris Wardell (ICR)
28. Brian Walker (ICR)
29. Harry Parkes (ICR)
30. Susana Miranda (ICR)
31. Young Lee (RMH)
32. Penny Flohr (ICR
33. Nathan Brown (ICR) 
Page 3 of 3

